ICKLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Draft Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held at 6.15 p.m. on
Monday 25th February 2019 at the Winchelsea Court Hall
Present: Cllrs D Smedley, T Moore, Mrs J Stanford, P Turner and N Warren (in the chair).
In Attendance:  Jocelyn Cannings (Deputy Clerk).  No members of the public were present.
1 The Chairman invited members of the public to speak on any planning matters they wish to raise.  No public present.
2 To record any apologies for absence.  Apologies had been received from Cllrs Mrs Lyward and S Turner.
3 To receive any declarations of interest.

     To receive any disclosure by members of personal interests in matters on the agenda, the nature of any interest and whether the member regards the interest as 
prejudicial under the terms of the Code of Conduct.  Members are reminded of the 
need to repeat their declaration immediately prior to commencement of the item in question.  Members should ask the Clerk for a Declaration of Interests form which must be completed and returned to the Clerk before the item in question is discussed.  Cllrs P Turner and Warren declared a personal interest in item 5b as board members of the Community Land Trust..
4  
To approve the minutes of the previous meeting of the 28th January 2019.  Approved.
5
To consider applications referred by Rother District Council since the previous meeting.  
a)
RR/2019/212/L  Church Farmhouse, Parsonage Lane, Icklesham


Replacement of south rear door.


Support approval

Cllrs reminded the meeting of their declaration of personal interest.

b)
RR/2019/243/P   Main Road – land off, Icklesham


 Erection of 15 local needs affordable dwellings.


The Parish Council strongly supports this application to provide additional low-cost housing which will provide accommodation for persons who would otherwise have had to leave their home Parish to find accommodation they could afford.  We are, however, concerned to learn from the application documentation that Rother Officers asked for changes to the original scheme (plan attached), that to us seem unnecessary and retrograde.  In particular, we do not consider the removal of parking from the curtilages of dwellings and locating it on the other side of the estate road a sensible option.  These houses are designed for family occupation and this change gives rise to risk for the occupants.  A parent with small children does not want to have to get them out of the car, in adverse conditions, and across the road, together the paraphernalia needed when you go out with young children, when they could have been parked outside the door.  If shopping is involved this is an added burden.

Other aspects of this change are that the parked cars will be much more visible from the road in the winter months because they will be parked adjacent to the hedge and will be seen through it.  Furthermore, the outlook from the houses will be of a line of parked cars rather than a pleasant open area that the residents might well be encouraged to enhance with planting.

You have recently published plans to improve the “public realm”.  We suggest that the applicants’ original vision was far more in tune with an enhanced public realm than that that which will be achieved if your officers’ recommendation prevails.

Parking on the other side of the road does not encourage the use of electric cars, as the occupiers would be unable to install charging points.  We understand the Community Land Trust have insisted in their discussions with their partner Housing Association that the electrical systems of the houses should be designed to enable charging points to be readily installed without significant change to the system.  This is an important component of future sustainability and in our opinion follows the guidance in the National Planning Policy Framework which requires development to be sustainable.  It is, therefore, surprising that your officers asked for changes that make the proposals less acceptable in terms of the requirements of the NPPF.

We are also concerned about the amount of landscaping requested.  We fully support having an appropriate landscaping scheme to integrate the development into the landscape of the AONB.  However, we consider the Western boundary of the proposal is over landscaped, bearing in mind that there is no public view of the site from the West and North West.  The landscaping takes up too much of the garden space that could be available to the tenants.  Residents in rural areas often rely on the produce of their gardens, especially if they are part of low-income families.  

c)
RR/2019/276/P  Knockridge Farm House, Laurel Lane, Icklesham


Proposed manege.


Support approval.
d)
RR/2019/307/P  Sunnycroft – land rear of, Morlais Place, Winchelsea Beach


Proposed agricultural building, including access gravel track.


Object.  Size of building excessive for size of land and existing agricultural usage.
6
Consultation on Rother District Council’s Public Realm Strategic Framework.


Members to consider response.  No comment.
7
Ferryfields.  Email from RDC officer previously circulated to say owner now back from abroad and he would be pursuing the matter. Noted. Further information awaited.
8
Winchelsea Layby.  RDC offer to move bottle banks and request for sites referred to full council.  Noted.
.  

9
Parking on the grass between the layby and 9 Trojans Plat.  


a) Gap in hedge into Jubilee Field raised by Optivo.  Referred to full council.  Noted.

b) Signage for children crossing Monks Walk to Trojans Plat to/from school referred to full council.  Noted.
10
Pebbles, Winchelsea Beach.  The outcome of previous enquiry by IPC requested by Winchelsea Beach resident.  Members to note the attached report from the meeting of 8th October 2018.  The Deputy Clerk had made further enquiries with ES Building Control and was advised that the original structure had been checked and did not comply with building regulations and was therefore unauthorised works.  The owner has agreed to reduce the structure by having two separate buildings, each under 30M2, in order for have exemption as a controlled structure.  Any future drainage issues that may arise in relation to the buildings would be a matter between the owner and Southern Water, not the planning authority. No further action.
11
Fly Posting and updates.

a)   To report any new fly or post tipping incidents in the parish.  There were none.
b)
Large sign advertising Wood Company on verge of A259 at Icklesham.  Sign now removed.  The Deputy Clerk advised information given by the Enforcement Officer that the Wood Company was no longer on site and a waste operator was in situ.  Investigations were taking place.  

12   Any late advised matters and update on those raised at last meeting.
       There was none.

13   Any other business.  
a) Decisions notified by RDC since previous meeting.  Tabled as below: 
	Reference
	Location
	Proposal
	Status

	RR/2018/2875/P
	2 Lower Brook Cottages, Brook Farm, Broad Street, TN36 4AY
	Change of use of garage building to holiday let use.
	APPROVED CONDITIONAL

	RR/2018/2778/P
	Skinners of Rye, Skinners Garages, Harbour Road, TN31 7TE
	Proposed addition to front of building in matching dual pitch steel frame to provide new spray bay.
	APPROVED CONDITIONAL

	RR/2018/2295/L
	1 Strand Plat, Rookery Lane, Winchelsea, TN36 4EE
	Internal alterations to kitchen and utility room including removal of modern cupboard, construction of larder and lowering part of the ground floor.
	LISTED BC GRANTED

	RR/2018/677/P
	Greyfriars Flat, Friars Road, Winchelsea, TN36 4ED
	Proposed replacement of existing dwelling and outbuildings on site, with a terrace of 4no, 2 bedroom, 2-storey dwellings, to include; retention and modification of existing vehicular access, creation of communal car parking (8 spaces) to rear of site and dedicated bin and cycle storage.
	APPROVED CONDITIONAL


b) Enforcement matters notified by RDC since previous meeting.  Verbal update given.
14
Date and venue of the next meeting.  
The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 11th March 2019 at Winchelsea New Hall, commencing at 6.15pm.   
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